[image: image1.png]




People on the move: an evangelizing opportunity 
As the Catholic Church celebrates the World Day of Migrants and Refugees on January 15, 2012, the Holy Father, Pope Benedict XVI covers the theme of “migrations and new evangelization”. He invites people of good will, especially Christians, to commit themselves to find solutions to the countless challenges that human mobility and protection of people’s human rights, their families, their culture, and their communities present.
Welcoming migrant or refugee sisters and brothers, who leave their homeland seeking better life conditions, or because of persecutions, threats of war, violence, hunger or natural disasters, is not only a matter of social action or solidarity, but “a providential opportunity for the proclamation of the Gospel in the contemporary world”, as Benedict XVI tells us. The challenges of the globalization process, the Arab springtime, the worldwide economic crisis, the persecution of Christian minorities, and the deep changes in contemporary society, prompted John Paul II and then Benedict XVI, to present the New Evangelization as an urgent pastoral response to the challenges of migrations and the demands of faith as revealed by God in his Son Jesus.

The pastoral response is based upon the Gospel message that equates our meeting with neighbors as meeting with Christ himself. Every Christian is a bearer and heir of the historical heritage of God’s people. It handed down to us the respect of migrants and the value of hospitality. We read in God’s word: “Don't mistreat any foreigners who live in your land. Instead, treat them as well as you treat citizens and love them as much as you love yourself. Remember, you were once foreigners in the land of Egypt. I am the Lord your God.” (Lv 19:33-34). 
In Christ, God came begging humankind for hospitality, experiencing expatriation in Egypt. (Mt 2:14) He identified Himself with the stranger in need of hospitality and shelter: “I was a foreigner and you welcomed me”. (Mt 25:35) 
Finally, as Vatican II states, migrations are a sign of the times we must be able to read today!
From this Christian viewpoint that focuses on the person, on life itself, on the signs of the times and of history, the Congregation of the Missionaries of St. Charles (Scalabrinians) renews its commitment with the Church at the service of the New Evangelization in the vast and complex phenomenon of human mobility. We do this by keeping faithful - as we have done for 125 years - to the service of communities of migrants in their journey of faith, of formation, of inculturation and participation in the local Church. But we must not forget the need to intensify our involvement with the political and social agencies that advocate laws, programs and services for the protection of human and cultural rights and the dignity of migrant, displaced, and refugee sisters and brothers. 

Rome, January 12, 2012

Fr. Sérgio O. Geremia, c.s.  
Superior general
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